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Annual Meeting 1978

This year's Annual Meeting will be held on 15 June 1978 in the Bibliography Room,
Rutherford Library, University of Alberta at Edmonton. As announced in the last
Bulletin, there will be an afternoon session in addition to the usual evening meeting.
The theme for the afternoon will be '"Retrospect & Prospects: a Review of Developments
in Western and Northwestern Bibliography since 1974", The programme is as follows:

1:00 p.m. Opening remarks -- Dr. Olga Bishop, President, Bibliographical
Society of Canada

1:15 p.m. Welcome to the University of Alberta == Mr. Bruce Peel,
University Librarian, University of Alberta

1:30 p.m. Bibliographical activity in the West and North West since 1974 --

Mr. Peter Greig, Secretary, Committee on Bibliographical
Services for Canada

2:00 p.m. Bibliographical control of official publications in Western
Canada =- Mr. Robert Wuetherick, UTLAS, University of Toronto

2:30 p.m. coffee

3:00 p.m. The Western Canadiana Publications Project =-- Professor
N. Parker-Jervis, Secretary, The President's Committee;
Department of English, University of Alberta

3:30 p.m. Bibliographical activity on the North and North West --
Mrs. G. A. Cooke, Librarian, Boreal Institute for Northern
Studies, University of Alberta

4:00 p.m. Round table discussion -- reports on bibliographical projects in
the West and North West from meeting participants

*® * *

8:00 p.m. Annual Meeting: Prairie Fiction == Dr. Richard Harrison,
Department of English, University of Alberta

For the Edmonton meeting a handlist of Western and Northwestern bibliographies,
indexes and abstracts has been compiled by Miss Dorothy E. Ryder (General Reference
Collection Development Specialist, National Library of Canada). This list will be
reproduced for distribution to the participants at the meeting through the courtesy
of the University of Alberta Library.

Colloquium ITI

1974 Forward: A Review of Developments Since the National Conference on the State
of Canadian Bibliography

At the invitation of the National Librarian, the third Colloquium of the
Bibliographical Society of Canada will be held at the National Library of Canada in



Ottawa, 19-21 October 1978. The theme of Colloquium III is the review of bibliographical
activity in Canada, in terms of developments since 1974 and in areas not fully explored
at the Vancouver Conference. The programme includes papers and discussion on problems
in funding for research and publication of bibliographical activity, the investigation
of bibliographical work relating to Native Peoples, Canadian children's literature,
multicultural materials, music, cartobibliography, Canadian publishing history and
bibliographical methodology. Colloquium speakers include Miss Irene E. Aubrey, Miss
Joyce Banks, Miss Maria Calderisi, Dr,., Francess Halpenny, Dr. George Parker, Mrs.
Martha Pluscauskas, Dr. Don Whiteside, Dr. Nancy Williamson, Miss Joan Winearls and
others. The Colloquium fee is $40.00. The registration form which accompanies this
Bulletin is to be returned before 15 July 1978 to Miss Gwynneth Evans, Head, General
Reference and Bibliography Section, National Library of Canada, 395 Wellington Street,
Ottawa, Ontario, KI1A ON4 -- (613) 996-5475.

Publications

Mr. H. Pearson Gundy, the acting editor of the Papers/Cahiers, reports that the 1977
volume is nearly ready to go to press. Elizabeth Hulse (Fisher Rare Book Library,
University of Toronto), who has been editing the Bulletin since 1975, has agreed to
take over as editor of the Papers, starting with the 1978 volume. The new editor of
the Bulletin will be Beth Miller, Rare Books and Special Collections Librarian,
University of Western Ontario., Our best wishes to the new editor. May she have the
support of all members of the Society.

Mr. Gundy, as chairman of the Publications Committee, would welcome suggestions for
future publications for the Society. They should be sent to him at 6 College View
Avenue, Toronto, Ontario, M5P 1J3,

Errata
Two corrections to information published in the November 1977 Bulletin:

The account of the recent publishing history of Joseph Quesnel's Colas et Colinette
(reported under the "Colloque sur l'histoire de l'imprimé'") was incorrect. Dr. Helmut
Kallmann (Chief, Music Division, National Library of Canada) originally located the
composer's score in 1952, All that survive are the vocal and second violin parts, partly
in the composer's and partly in a copyist's handwriting. The 1974 edition was a
reconstruction of the score by Godfrey Ridout, for which Dr. Kallmann wrote an
introduction. Dr. Kallmann's recent discovery was a group of letters in the John
Neilson papers at the Public Archives of Canada in which Quesnel discusses the proposed
printing of the music. These letters were apparently unknown to previous writers on
Quesnel. My apologies to Dr. Kallmann and to Professor John Hare. b '

Apologies also to Miss Irene E. Aubrey (Children's Literature Librarian/Consultant,
National Library of Canada). The title of the English edition of her 1975 supplement
should have read Notable Canadian Children's Books = 1975 Supplement. Miss Aubrey and
her assistants are currently working on an annotated listing of 1976 and 1977 imprints.
The format of separate editions for French and English language works will be maintained
for future supplements.

The Queen's Silver Jubilee Medal

Congratulations to Mr. Bruce Peel (Librarian, University of Alberta, Edmonton) and
Mr. William F. E. Morley (Curator of Special Collections, Queen's University Library),
both former presidents of the Society, who have also received Queen's Silver Jubilee
Medals as nominees of the Society.

New Members

A welcome to the following members who have joined the Society recently:



Bibliothéque Nationale du Québec, 1700, rue Saint-Denis, Montréal, Québec, H2X 3K6

Toronto Board of Education, Education Centre Library, 155 College Street, Toronto,
Ontario, M5T 1P6

Aitken, Mrs. Barbara B., 4242 Bath Road, Kingston, Ontario, K/M 4Y7

de St. Remy, Ms. Barbara, 236 Princess Street, Kingston, Ontario, K7L 1B2

Dorn, Peter, 72 Queen's Crescent, Kingston, Ontario, K7L 3N6

Evans, Calvin D., 68 Ridgewood Avenue, Guelph, Ontario, N1H 8C5

Friedman, Miss Nancy J., 4949 Quebec Street, Washington, D.C., 20016

Kodar, Tiit, 248 Willowdale Avenue, Willowdale, Ontario, M2N 427

Matthews, Bill, 4325 West 10th Street, Vancouver, B.C., V6R 2H6

Owen, Ms. Myra, 907 - 1150 Fisher Avenue, Ottawa, Ontario, K1Z 8M6

Stieda, Ms. Sieglinde, Box 839, Corner Brook, Newfoundland, A2H 6H6

Thacker, Ms. Jane M., 33 Pentland Crescent, Kanata, Ontario, K2K 1V6

and apologies to three members whose names were inadvertently left off the December
1976 membership list:

Ciamaga, Mrs. Lillian M., -705 - 22 Walmer Road, Toronto, Ontario, M5R 2W5
Granger, George S., Box 671, Station "A", Montreal, P.Q., H3C 2T8
St. John, Miss Judith, 1763 Bayview Avenue, Toronto, Ontario, M4G 3C5

Obituaries

HAZELGROVE, Allan Ronald Derrett (A.R.) died 2lst March, 1978. Although an engineer

and Librarian at Dupont in Kingston, Ron Hazelgrove became best known in recent years

as a prolific and accomplished indexer. Among many such works, unlocking the information
treasure in books particularly of the Kingston area, are the indexes to some half a
dozen of the Ontario County Atlases. He retired just last spring, and his plan was

to devote his retirement years to indexing the entire set of the Ontario Atlases. A
mightier Plan intervened, but he will be remembered by this Society as one of Canada's
most productive indexers. v WFEM

HAMMER, William., Professor William Hammer (Department of Modern Languages, Carleton
College, Northfield, Minnesota), who had been a member of the Society for over twenty
years, died on 19 December 1976. No other information is available.

Bibliography of Canadian Bibliographies

The National Library News for January-February 1978 contains a statement regarding the
planned third edition of the BCB, outlining the history of earlier editions and the
basis of cooperation between the National Library of Canada and the Society in preparing
future editions. To quote briefly from this article: .

The third edition of the Bibliography of Canadian Bibliographies will present
a number of striking differences by comparison with its predecessors. All
bibliographies listed in the new edition will be examined to ensure accuracy and
consistency in description. Every item will be provided with a descriptive
annotation, and with locations where pertinent. Indexes and unpublished bibliographies
will be eliminated from the bibliography. Bibliographies appearing in serials, in
publighers' catalogues, and in other published catalogues of significant collections,
including private collections, will be included for the first time. The major
expansion foreseen for the third edition of the Bibliography of Canadian Bibliographies
will answer the needs of Canadian scholars and librarians. The compilation is
expected to be ready for publication by 1980 . . .

Further information on the progress of the third edition of the Bibliography of
Canadian Bibliographies may be obtained from the Secretariat of the Committee on
Bibliographical Services for Canada. Your assistance in providing news of Canadian
bibliographies omitted from previous editions or of newly published bibliographies
is requested. -Please send your information to Editor, Bibliography of Canadian
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Bibliographies, c/o The Secretariat, Committee on Bibliographical Services for
Canada, National Library of Canada, 395 Wellington Street, Ottawa, Ontario, K1A ON4,
Telephone: (613) 995-3364.

A more detailed statement of the changes to be made in the third edition will appear
in Volume XVI of the Papers/Cahiers.

Canadian Institute for Historical Microreproduction

The Canadian Institute for Historical Microreproduction, a new independent nonprofit
organization which held its first board meeting in Ottawa on March 15, has been
awarded a $2 million grant by the Canada Council for a massive program aimed at
preserving and making available an important part of the Canadian heritage.

The grant, awarded for a 5-year period, will enable the Institute to seek out all
Canadian works in print published before 1900 which are rare or scarce in Canada or
are known to be in other countries, and to preserve and catalogue the material in
microreproduction. Books, pamphlets and broadsheets in all subjects relating to
Canada . will.be copied and made available .to.interested individuals,.libraries and
other institutions. '

The Canadian Institute for Historical Microreproduction was recently set up by a
group of independent Canadian scholars acting on the recommendation of the Council's
Consultative Group on University Research Libraries and of the Commission on Canadian
Studies, with some assistance from Canada Council staff members. Its purpose is to
ensure the preservation and availability of written material by Canadians or about
Canada or Canadians, mainly through the use, storage and dissemination of micro-
reproductions. ‘

The Institute is now actively seeking an executive director who will be in charge
of its operations and will be assisted by a small staff., The location of the head
office will be determined at a later date. Meanwhile correspondence should be
addressed to The Acting Secretary, P.O. Box 1047, Postal Station B, Ottawa, K1P 5V8.

The Institute's first board of directors is made up as follows: Ramsay Cook,
President (Department of History, York University), Louise Dechene (Department of
History, McGill University), David Esplin (Associate Librarian, University of Toronto
Library), Douglas Lochhead (Director, Centre for Canadian Studies, Mount Allison
University), Monique Mailloux (Collections Development Advisor, Library, Laval
University), Frank Milligan (Associate Director, University Affairs, Canada Council),
Hans Moller (Librarian, Undergraduate Library, McGill University), Bruce Peel
(Librarian, University of Alberta, Edmonton), Malcolm Ross (Department of English,
Dalhousie University), Basil Stuart-Stubbs (Chief Librarian, University of British
Columbia), Guy Sylvestre (National Librarian), and Claude Thibault (Executive
Director, Association of Universities and Colleges of Canada).

Recent Bibliographies

Bruchet, Susan (Jaques) and Gwynneth Evans. Theses in Canada: a Guide to Sources
of Information about Theses Completed or in Preparation/Theses au Canada . . .
Ottawa: National Library of Canada [cl9787

Available free of charge from: Public Relations Office, National Library
of Canada, 395 Wellington Street, Ottawa, Canada, K1A ON4,

Checklist of Kingston Imprints to 1867. Kingston: Douglas Library, Queen's
University, 1978. (Douglas Library Occasional Papers, no. 5)

A checklist of Kingston imprints for the period 1810 to 1867, including
the period (1841-43) when Kingston was the capital of the Province of
Canada. In three sections, monographs, newspapers and periodicals, and
serials, arranged by date, with title, author, imprint, collation, location
of copies, and bibliographical citations. Copies available, prepaid only,
for $5.00 (cheques payable to Queen's University Library) from: Special
Collections, Douglas Library, Queen's University, Kingston, Ontario, K7L 5C&4.




Jarvi, Edith T,, Isabel McLean, and Catharine MacKenzie. Canadian Selection: Books
and Periodicals for Libraries. Torontoj Published by the University of Toronto
Pregs for the Centre for Research in Librarianship, Faculty of Library Science,
University of Toronto [cl978;

"A selective guide to significant English-language books and periodicals
written for adults, about Canada, published in Canada, or written by
Canadians at home or abroad." $35.00. A copy is available for review below.

Larouche, Irma, Bibliographia de historia de América. Ottawa: General Reference
and Bibliography Section, National Library of Canada, 1977.

"A selective list of books published during the current year on the history
of Canada or including Canadian historical aspectsof a field." The National
Library's contribution to the Revista de historia de América (Instituto
Panamericano de Geografia, Caracas, Venezuela) now available for the first
time as a separate publication., Free from the National Library; copies of
earlier contributions available at cost of copying.

Ryder, Dorothy E. 'Canadian Reference Sources 1976: ‘a Selection." Canadian Library
Journal, v. 34, no. 4, 1977, pp. 259-262. ‘
This article serves as a 1976 supplement to Canadian Reference Sources (Ottawa:
Canadian Library Association, 1973 and 1975)

Springer, Nelson P, and A, J. Klassen. Mennonite Bibliography, 1631-1961.
Scottdale, Pa. and Kitchener, Ont.: Herald Press, 1977. 2 vols.

A bibliography of published materials on Mennonites throughout the world,
intended as a continuation of Hans J, Hillerbrand's A Bibliography of Anabaptism,
1520-1630 (1962). Arranged by geographic area and broad subject category, with
author, subject, and book review indices, Vol. 1l covers Europe, Latin America,
Asia, and Africa; vol. 2 covers North America. $129.80 (in Canada) for the
two-volume set, $68.70 for individual volumes.

Annual Bibliography of the History of the Printed Book and leraries (ABHB)

ABHB is a classified international bibliography published by the IFLA Committee on
Rare and Precious Books and Documents under the editorship of Mr. H, D, L. Vervliet.
Canadian contributions to the ABHB began with the volume for 1974 imprints.
Contributions to the ABHB are the responsibility of designated national teams. The
original Canadian team included Miss M. Brown, then Thomas Fisher Rare Book Librarian,
and Miss L. Van der Bellen, Chief of the National Library of Canada's Rare Books and
Manuscripts Division. Mr. P. Greig, Secretary of the Committee on Bibliographical
Services for Canada, replaced Misg Brown as a member of the Canadian team in 1977.
The ABHB contribution for 1977 imprints was recently submitted and work has already
begun on 1978 imprints. The members of the Canadian team would welcome suggestions
for additional Canadian sources, regardless of date, on the history of the printed
book and libraries from members of the Bibliographical Society of Canada (attention:
L. Van der Bellen, Chief, Rare Books and Manuscripts Division, National Library of
Canada, 395 Wellington Street, Ottawa, K1A ON4).

Indexing News

Thanks to Peter Greig for the following news:

Archivaria. Ottawa: Association of Canadian Archivists, no. 1, 1975/76-
Archivaria editor Edward H. Dahl plans to include an index to the first
five numbers of Archivaria in the sixth number of the journal, to be
published in May 1978, Several archivists are compiling the index on a
voluntary basis, with the assistance of Peter Greig. Information regarding
subscription to Archivaria and membership in the Association of Canadian
Archivists may be obtained from the Journal Secretary, Archivaria,

Room 349, Public Archives of Canada, 395 Wellington Street, Ottawa, KA ON3.



The Archivist/L'archiviste. Ottawa: Public Archives of Canada/Archives publiques
du Canada, v. 1, no. 1, 1974~ S ‘ ’
Selective "Subject Indexes" in English and French have been prepared for
The Archivist at two-volume intervals by members of the Public Archives
of Canada staff. To date, each two-volume index, regardless of language,
has only required a single leaf. Both periodical and index are available
free, from: Information Services Division, Public Archives of Canada,

395 Wellington Street, Ottawa, K1A ON3,

Labour gazette. Index. Ottawa: Labour Canada, 1900-

Gazette du travail., Index. Ottawa: Travail Canada, 1900~
The discontinuation of the indexes to the Labour Gazette and to the
Gazette du travail, as prepared by Labour Canada/Travail Canada, was
noted in the IASC/SCAD Newsletter, v. 1, no. 1, February 1978. These
journals are also analyzed in Canadian Government Publications/Publications
du gouvernement canadien (since 1963), Canadian Periodical Index/Index de
ériodiques canadiens (since 1947), International Labour Documentation
and Périodex (since 1975). Both the level of treatment and the period of
coverage offered by these services is limited in comparison with the
service provided by Labour Canada/Travail Canada. Mr. William T. Jack
(Director, Public Relations, Labour Canada) has recently announced that,
following a departmental budget review, Labour Canada will resume its
indexing service this year. The decision to resume the service was due
to the number of representations received from agencies and associations,
such as IASC/SCAD.

OUP Quincentenary Exhibition at the University of Western Ontario

This year, 1978, the Oxford University Press is celebrating the quincentenary of
printing in Oxford. To celebrate this very important occasion, a Quincentenary
Exhibition of over three hundred items has been assembled. This Exhibition, which
illustrates the five hundred year history of the Oxford University Press, will be
displayed at only four locations: The Pierpont Morgan Library in New York City;
The D. B. Weldon Library at The University of Western Ontario in London, Ontario;
the Victoria and Albert Museum in London, England; and the International Book Fair
in Frankfurt, Germany.

The Exhibition will be on display‘at the University of Western Ontario from 23 May
through 7 June 1978. The hours of opening will be:

- Monday to Thursday 10:00 a.m, - 9:00 p.m.
Friday 10:00 a.m. = 5:00 p.m.
- Saturday 10:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.
Sunday 1:00 pom. - 5:00 p.m.

The Exhibition will include the manuscript of Toynbee's Study of History and the
envelope on which he scribbled his first idea of the work while travelling on the
Orient Express; it will also include a copy of the first book known to have been
printed. This work, [Refinus of Aquileia] Expositio Sancti Hieronymi in symbolum
apostolorum, Impressa Oxonie Et finita Anno Domini "1468" 14784, a commentary in
Latin on the Apostles' Creed, set a puzzle for bibliographers by having a misprint
which made it seem the book's date was 1468, rather than 1478: an x had dropped
out of the roman numeral. There will be a copy of the Great Charter of Charles I
to the University, dated 3 March 1636. There will be Bibles, Dictionaries and a
portrait of Dr. Fell, '

An illustrated catalogue of the Exhibition, compiled by Nicholas Barker; entitled
The Oxford University Press and the Spread of Learning 1478-1978 will be available
for purchase at the U.W.0. Bookstore.
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Deltev Voss Exhibition at North York

An exhibition of book designs, paper silhouettes, and engravings by graphic artist
Deltev Voss will be on display 9 May through 17 June 1978 at the Fairview Library
in Willowdale, Ontario, The exhibition is presented by the Canadiana Department of
the North York Public Library. This is Canada's first exhibition of works by Voss,
a German-born designer, illustrator, and engraver who emigrated to the Toronto area
in 1951, From age ten Voss practised the art of cutting paper silhouettes and
acquired a talent which earned him several commissions to illustrate books., He

was also an accomplished wood and copper engraver. In 1964 he bought a small hand
press and founded Paroquet Press which produced cards, booklets and two major books,
Goethe's Novelle and Vondel's Gysbrecht van Aemstel. :

The exhibition will be open for public viewing Tuesday through Friday, 9 a.m. to
8:30 p.m. and Saturday, 9 a.m. to 5 p.m, The Fairview Library is at 35 Fairview
Mall Drive, directly north of the Fairview Mall in Willowdale, Ontario. For further
information please contact: David Kotin, Canadiana Department, North York Publlc
Library at:the above _address (494-6838).. _ 7 e e e

Work in Progress

Gwynneth Evans (Head, General Reference and Bibliography Section, National Library

of Canada) has completed a "Bibliography of the Published Works of William Kaye Lamb"
which is to appear in the Festschrift being edited by Dr. Wilfrid Smith and published
by the University of British Columbia Press.

The manuscript of Dr. George Parker's The Book Trade in Canada, 1751-1900 (reported
in an earlier issue of the Bulletin), the first volume of a projected two-volume
history, is now being typed for the press. Completion of the typescript is expected
in the spring, when a publisher will be sought.

A 'Dictionary of Canadian Printers' Ornaments and Illustrations, 1751-1800' is being
compiled at the Centre for Canadian Studies, Mount Allison University, under the
direction of Douglas Lochhead. The work has been underway since October 1977 and
over 2500 ornaments and illustrations have been copied and classified to date. The
project is funded for the next few years. No publication date has been set.

Two subcommittees (English and French) of the Association of Canadian and Quebec
Literatures/Association des littératures canadiennes et québécoises have been engaged
in discovering what research in Canadian literature is in progress,=--and, by inference,
what is apparently being neglected. The English-Canadian results are being categorized
under such heads as biographies of authors, criticism, literary history, cultural
history, definitive editions, collections of letters, and indexes, bibliographies,

and concordances. The two subcommittees will report their findings to the annual
meeting of the Association at the Learned Societies Conference being held this

spring at the University of Western Ontario.

Professors Allan Moscovitch and Peter Findlay (Centre for Social Welfare Studies,
Carleton University) are coordinating an inventory of materials for the teaching of
social policy and administration at Canadian colleges and universities. The project
employs two full-time staff members (Ingrid Draayer, librarian, and Teresa Acton,

social science researcher) and two part-time researchers. It has been funded by

the Welfare Grants Division of the Federal Department of Health and Welfare. The
coordinators would like information about the existence of documents or collections

in this field, particularly unpublighed manuscripts and material in private collections
and archives. Please contact the Centre at 391 Mackenzie Building, Carleton University,
Ottawa, Canada, K1S 5B6.

Peter Weinrich (136 Aylmer Avenue, Ottawa, K1S 2Y2), whose bibliography of Tim Buck
was reviewed recently in the Papers/Cahiers, is now working on a much more extensive
bibliography of the left in Canadian politics, including labour and trade unions..

To date he has collected nearly 5000 entries.
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Drs. C. G. Roland and Peter Potter (Faculty of Health Sciences, McMaster University)
are working on an annotated bibliography of Canadian medical periodicals from 1826
(the first) to the end of 1975. For a number of years Dr. Roland has also been
collecting entries for a bibliography of the history of medicine in Canada. He
would be interested in hearing from anyone with suggestions for entries in this
bibliography. He hopes that a grant may soon make it possible to issue printouts
of his listing using a Hollerith card system. A "

Dr. A. Richardson (Acting Chairman, Department of History of Medicine and Science,
University of Western Ontario) has a file of references relating to the development
of science, medicine, and technology in Canada. He hopes eventually to have some
sort of printed catalogue, but in the meantime the file may be consulted by any
interested persons visiting UWO.

Indexing and Abstracting Society of Canada/Société canadienne pour l'analyse de
documents

The Annual Meeting.of  IASC/SCAD .will .be held.at the .Rutherford Library, University
of Alberta, Edmonton on 14 June 1978 from 9:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. The programme
includes papers on training-education for abstracting and indexing in Canada,
retrospective indexing, the Canadian Periodical Index, MicroMedia Limited, Schick
Information Systems Limited, and PRECIS, For further information about the meeting
or the speakers, please contact Peter E. Greig, President, IASC/SCAD, Committee on
Bibliographical Services for Canada, National Library of Canada, Ottawa, Canada,
K1A ON4 (995-3364).

Committee on Bibliographical Services for Canada/Comité des services bibliographiques
pour le Canada ' ‘ :

1. The CBSC is now turning its main attention from indexing and abstracting to an
appraisal of the progress made to date on the fulfilment of the recommendations of
the National Conference on the State of Canadian Bibliography, held in Vancouver,
22-24 May, 1974,

2. The CBSC is now implementing the recommendations of the Canadian Abstracting
and Indexing Workshop which it sponsored in March of 1977. The principal one, that
of forming an abstracting and indexing association, has already been acted upon;

in fact, an Open Forum was held last June, and the Indexing and Abstracting Society
of Canada has now almost completed a year of active existence, with our own Indexer
to the Society, Mr. Peter Greig, as its first President.

3. The CBSC has completed and submitted a report to:the National Library on the
National Library's role and objectives. This report deals especially with the
bibliographical responsibilities of the National Library, and was issued to members
of the CBSC as Document Received no. 44. '

4. The CBSC has now prepared its first Annual Report == another achievement of
Mr. Peter Greig. A copy is available on request to him, as Secretary of the CBSC,
after the lst of April,

5. The next meeting of the CBSC will be on the 24th of April. The agenda has been
fitted into the morning, so that the entire afternoon may ‘be devoted to a discussion
of the funding of bibliographical activities in Canada. ' WFEM

Books for Review

The followiﬁg books are available for review in the Papers/Cahiers. Please contact
the Review Editor, Mr. William F. E, Morley, at the Douglas Library, Queen's
University, Kingston, Ontario, K7L 5C4.

Amtmann, Bernard. A Bibliography of Canadian Children's Books and Books for Young
People, 1841-1867/Livres de l'enfance . . . Montreal, 1977,




Amtmann, Bernard. Early Canadian Children's Books, 1763-1840: a Bibliographical
Investigation/Livres de l'enfance . . . Montreal, 1976.

Bibliotheque nationale du Québec. Laurentiana parus avant 1821. Milada Vlach avec
la collaboration de Yolande Buono. Montréal, 1976. (Catalogue de la Bibliothéque
nationale du Québec)

Canadian Studies Project Committee. In Search of Canadian Materials. Winnipeg:
Manitoba Department of Education, 1976. And First Supplement. 1977.

Children's Book Review Index. Ed. by Gary C. Tarbert. (Sample issue for review)

Dick, Trevor J. O. Economic History of Canada: a Guide to Information Sources.
Detroit: Gale Research, 1978.

Fee, Margery, et al. Canadian Fiction: an Annotated Bibliography. Toronto:
P, Martin, 1976.

Jarvi, Edith T., Isabel McLean, and Catharine MacKenzie. Canadian Selection: Books
and Periodicals for Libraries. Torontoj University of Toronto Press [cl9784

Keyes, A. A, and C. Brunet. Copyright in Canada: Proposals for a Revision of the
Law., Ottawa: Consumer & Corporate Affairs, 1977.

Land, Brian. Directory of Associations in Canada, 1975. Toronto: University of
Toronto Press, 1977.

Nation, Earl F., C. G, Roland, and J. P, McGovern. An Annotated Checklist of Osleriana.
Kent, Ohio: Kent State University, 1976.

National Library of Canada. Checklists of Law Reports and Statutes in Canadian Law
Libraries/Listes de controle des recueils de jurisprudence et des statutg dans
les bibliotheéques de droit du Canada. Ottawa, 1977. 3 vols.

Ottawa Public Library. Women/La femme. Ottawa, 1978.

Page, Donald M. A Bibliography of Works on Canadian Foreign Relations, 1971-1975.
Toronto: C.I.I.A. 197874

Playwright's Co-op, Toronto. Canadian Plays for Young Audiences. Toronto 197874
(folder)

Pluscauskas, Martha. Canadian Books in Print: Author & Title Index, 1977. Toronto:
University of Toronto Press, 1978..

University Microfilms International, Ann Arbor, Mich. Canada: a Dissertation
Bibliography. Ann Arbor, London, 1977.

* * *

The Bibliographical Society of Canada welcomes as members those who share its
objectives and wish to support and participate in bibliographical research and
publication., Annual fees are $10.00 for individual members; $25.00 for institutions.
Anyone wishing to become a member should write to the Secretary-Treasurer.

Please send news for future issues of the Bulletin to the new editor, Beth Miller,
Rare Books and Special Collections Librarian, The University Library System, University
of Western Ontario, London, Ontario, N6A 3K7.

-Mrs. R. C. Jacobsen, Miss Elizabeth Hulse,
Secretary-Treasurer, Editor, BSC Bulletin,
Bibliographical Society of Canada, Thomas Fisher Rare Book Library,
32 Lowther Avenue, University of Toronto,

Toronto, Ontario. M5R 1C6 Toronto, Ontario. M5S 1AS5



BIBLIOGRAPHICAL SOCIETY OF CANADA
SOCIETE BIBLIOGRAPHIQUE DU CANADA

COLLOQUIUM IlI: 1974 FORWARD

REGISTRATION FORM: PLEASE PRINT

Name:
Mailing address:

Phone number:
Simultaneous sessions: Check Native Peoples' Literature  or Children's Literature

Fee: $40.00
Deadline for Registration: July 15, 1978

Cheque or Money order payable to: Colloquium III - Bibliographical Society of Canada
Mail registration form and cheque of $40. to:

Miss Gwynneth Evans

Head, General Reference
and Bibliography Section

National Library of Canada

Ottawa, Ontario

KI1A ON4

In making plans to attend the Colloquium, you may be interested in the rates of the
following downtown hotels:

HOTEL SINGLE DOUBLE
Holiday Inn 41.00 44.00 (subject to change)
Inn of the Provinces 39.50 45.50
Lord Elgin 24.50 28.50
Skyline 40.50 46.50 (subject to change)

All have restaurants.
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NOTICE OF ANNUAL MEETING

The Annual Meeting of the Bibliographical Society of
Canada / La Société bibliographique du Canada will be held
at 8:00 p.m., Thursday, June 15, 1978, in the Bibliography
Room, Rutherford Library, University of Alberta, Edmonton,
Alberta.

Dr. Richard T. Harrison, Assoclate Professor of English,
University of Alberta, will speak on the topic of "Prairie
Fiction". Dr. Harrison is the author of Unnamed Country:
the struggle for a Canadian Prairie Ficfion. He is working
at present on a bibliography of prairie fiction and a book
about the R.C.M.P. in fiction.

A social period will follow the meeting.

Bsther Jacobsen, Olga B. Bishop,
secretary-Treasurer, ' President.

AFTERNOON _ PROGRAMME

An afternoon programme has also been arranged. For details
please see page 1 of the accompanying Bulletin.

32 Lowther Avenue, Toronto, Ontario MsgR 1Co



TENTATIVE PROGRAMME
BIBLIOGRAPHICAL SOCIETY OF CANADA
COLLOQUIUM III
1974 FORWARD: A REVIEW OF DEVELOPMENTS SINCE THE
NATIONAL CONFERENCE ON THE STATE OF CANADIAN BIBLIOGRAPHY
National Library of Canada, Ottawa: 19 to 21 October 1978

Thursday, 19 October 1978

19:00 - 20:00 Registration

20:00 - 20:10 Welcome to Colloquium - Dr. Hayne

20:10 - 20:45 Welcome to National Library of Canada - Dr. Guy Sylvestre
20:45 Wine and cheese

Friday, 20 October 1978

8:30 - 9:00 Late registration

9:00 - 10:00 Bibliographical activity since Vancouver 1974 - Mr. P.E. Greig
10:00 - 10:30 Coffee |

10:30 - 12:00 Problems of funding, research and bibliographical publication

- Funding - Canada Council representative

- Research - Mrs. Martha Pluscauskas

- Publication - Dr. Francess Halpenny

- Data base development and marketing - Mr. Georg R. Mauerhoff

12:00 - 13:30 Luncheon (catered)
13:30 - 15:00 State of bibliography: papers and discussion
1. Native Peoples
- Native language materials to 1900 - Miss Joyce
Banks

- Bibliographical access to materials on Native Peoples -
Mr. Don Whiteside
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2. Canadian Chil_drén's Litérature
- Early Canadian éhildren's literature
- Bibliographical access to Canadian children's literature -
Miss Irene E. Aubrey
15:00 - 15:30 Tea
15:30 - 17:00 State of bibliography: papers and discussion |
3. Multiculturalism
- Bibliographical access to multicultural materials
4. "Music publishing in the Canadas"
- Miss Maria Calderisi
5. Cartobibliography
- Miss Joan Winearls

17:00 - 19:30 Free time

19:30 - 21:00 "Haliburton and Moodie: two nineteenth century bestsellmg
authors and their publishers"

- Professor George Parker

Saturday, 21 October 1978

9:00 - 10:30 : State of bibliography work group sessions

6. Methodologies

- Bibliographical methodology - Dr. Nancy Williamson
- "The Role of the Computer in Bibliographical Control" -
Professor Frank T. Dolan

10:30 - 11:00 Coffee

11:00 - 12:00 Work in progress

Mr. Jean-Rémi Brault
Mr. Michel Thériault

Dr. Olga B. Bishop
Professor Douglas Lochhead

12:00 - 12:30 Summary - Dr. Hayne



